
As we enter into Week 4 of our last term of school, I would like to start this newsletter by
wishing our Year 12 students the best of luck as they complete their exams and assignments
over the next fortnight. This is a really exciting time for our students, and I know that their hard
work and dedication will pay off in the coming months. We celebrated our Year 12 students in a
farewell assembly last Thursday, a highlight for me being their buddies in Foundation who
presented them with cards and a beautiful video to farewell them from KAS.

Last week we also saw Ms Price and her Year 4 students head to Roonka for their camp. From
all accounts the students, staff and parents had a wonderful time with everyone sleeping very
well on return. Mr Wotton and Ange accompanied the Year 10’s to Adelaide for their Career
Camp. The stories I have heard sounds like the group had some eventful times, with some
students confusing a train with a tram – I’m glad they made their way back to the campground
successfully. This is a wonderful opportunity for our country students who often only experience
public transport for the first time on this camp. Thank you to the staff and parents who give up
their time to organise and take our students on these adventures, this is truly where the
memories of school are made.

A huge congratulations to our Year 9/10 boys’ basketball team who are the state basketball
champions. The boys played 3 rounds of basketball to qualify for the state final which is a
wonderful achievement.

World Teachers Day was celebrated at the end of October with a beautiful spread of morning
tea, self portraits and cards to our staff. Thank you to all our wonderful teachers at KAS who
bring the joy of learning alive each day to our classes.

I would just like to remind students and families about appropriate dress code to school. Where
possible, students are asked to wear full school uniform each day which follows the uniform
policy. As school is an active environment involving students in both theory and practical
subjects, the length of shorts and school dresses also needs to be adhered to. I would encourage
students to also think about appropriate footwear, particularly as we enter the warmer months.

On Friday 27th some of our SRC and staff had the pleasure of meeting our Premier Peter
Malinauskas who was visiting the Don Mosely playground. I congratulate those involved in the
work they are doing around raising funds for the new playground and look forward to being able
to support where we can. Our local MP Nick McBride will be visiting with me in a few weeks to
tour our school and have some discussions about how we can make Keith Area School the
school of choice for all our students.

As a school we are currently reviewing our communication processes with families and the
wider community, and I thank those who have provided me with feedback thus far. A goal of
mine is to increase communication with all families so that you are gaining the information at the
correct time and with ease. I will continue to update you throughout the course of this term and
as we enter the new school year with any changes and platforms we may continue or cease to
use.
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DIARY DATES

10th November Year 11 Mental
Health First Aid
13th November Year 9/10 Art
Excursion
13th November KAS
Rememberance Day Service
14th - 16th November SAPSASA
Boys Cricket
14th November Lego League
Excursion
14th November Youth Opps
Prosper Session 9.00am
17th November Year 9/10
Drama Night
17th November Year 7-11
Assembly 2.25pm
20th - 22nd November SRC
Hiking Camp
21st November Kindy Parent
Night 5.00pm
22nd November Finance Meeting
12.05pm
22nd - 24th November
SAPSASA Tennis
24th November F-6 Assembly
9.05am

Term 4

At Keith Area School, we value the input
that we receive from parents and
community members. If you would like
to provide the school with some
feedback, there are many ways that
you can get in touch with us. In person,
speaking to a teacher, leader or
another staff member. You can also
provide us feedback in writing via a
letter or email to
dl.0757.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
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With the busy end of the term quickly approaching I ask that all readers keep
up to date with events that may be occurring for their child/children- particularly
our end of year celebrations. Like always, should you require any information
please do not hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher as a first contact. 

Enjoy the warmer weather and longer days – until Week 8.

On Friday 3rd of November our Student Free Day had staff engaged in some in
depth learning activities in preparation for the 2024 school year. PAT data was
unpacked in session 1 with staff reviewing both the reading and maths data
from tests undertaken earlier in Term 3. This was a great opportunity for staff to
work in faculty areas and with like year level teachers to plan for student
engagement in 2024. Our middle session of the day saw our primary staff
working with our project officer Tamra Waye around the student
misconceptions in mathematics and how staff can best support with our
classroom intervention. Our primary team will be taking a different approach to
math intervention next year and we are really excited to role this out in the new
school year. Our secondary team worked with our secondary project officer
Martin Gray around our Site Improvement Goal of writing. Staff delved deeper
into the misconceptions in student writing and where lift is required. Several
staff, both primary and secondary have reviewed a new writing scaffold which
we are keen to implement in 2024 across Years 3-10. This scaffold was then
shared to the secondary team and further work was done to support this
implementation.
 
Our afternoon had staff working with one another to construct thorough
learning and educational units for 2024 so that staff are sharing knowledge
and resources across like year levels such as Year 5/6 to Year 7/8 teachers. This
came from feedback from our External School Review (ESR) earlier in Term 3.
By having strong collegial conversations, we can ensure we are entering into
the new school year with consistency and with clear guidelines of what we
expect from one another.
 
Our SSO’s had some time to organise curriculum by supporting Mrs Rasheed
with the drama room and its costumes and equipment. The middle session of
the day was spent with the wonderful Jo Menz engaging in personal self-
development and teamwork. Jo is a trained social worker, and we are lucky to
have her in our school community supporting staff on these days. 
Student Free Days are an important time for staff to engage in learning about
our students so that we are continually reflecting and improving our teaching
methodologies and pedagogies.
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Term 4

Primary Assistant
Principal News

Mrs Kristy Clark

Welcome to the busiest but most enjoyable term of
the year. The term has started with the excitement of
the Year 4/5 camp. It has been lovely to hear all about

their adventures.

A big congratulations to Mrs Culley and her fantastic
choir. I was very fortunate to attend the rehearsal in
Mount Gambier. The students were well prepared,

and I would like to thank Mrs Culley for her hours of
preparation. It was amazing!

Last Friday the teachers participated in a training day
at school. We took the opportunity to analyse our PAT

data. We focussed on analysing student
misconceptions in Maths.  After analysing the data,
the primary teachers worked with a Maths Project

office to discuss and plan ways to improve our maths
teaching and intervention practices. It was a fantastic
day of learning and we are  looking forward to putting

our new learning into practice.

It is a very busy time of year and our hard working
teachers have many events that they are

coordinating. All excursion and swimming forms will
be sent by email. Pleasure ensure you are returning
forms by the required dates, it saves a lot of time if

we are not having to chase people up. If you are
experiencing any financial difficulties, please phone

our lovely Business Manager Fiona, she is always
available to help.

On Wednesday the 13th December Keith
Area School is holding their annual

Christmas concert. Ella, Crystal, Holly and
Hannah have been working hard to create

a market stall this term.

They will be selling their food and crafts
from 5-6pm. 

A list of items that will be made and sold
are:

- Lucky Dips
- Guess how many lollies in the jar 

- Necklaces 
- Cupcakes
- Biscuits

- Frog in the pond
- Slime  

- Keyrings 
- Popco

Please come along and support the girls.

The SRC will be selling BBQ Food, lollies
and drinks from 5pm to 6pm.

Come along for some dinner and fun
before the concerts begins.

Concert



Primary Events
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END OF YEAR 

Secondary Assistant
Principal News
Ms Chantelle Lucas

Term 4 is extremely busy with
lots of end of year activities and events.
Our Year 12 teachers are busy finalising their subject results
and invigilating exams, and we thank them for their hard work
this year in supporting our Year 12s across a range of
subjects.
Year 11s are doing their final assignments, and they will finish
up at school at the end of Week 7 with another work
experience week in Week 8, and Year 10s finish off in Week 8
with their work experience in Week 9. Students are reminded
to keep returning their forms to me - which are due at the
start of Week 5.

We are looking forward to wrapping up a busy and exciting
year with these events and many more this term:
SRC End of Year Camp
Year 6 Transition Parent Night, and Transition Days
Swimming Lessons for Year 7s
Year 12 Formal
Year 7, 8 and 9 Activities Week
Year 10 and 11 Work Experience
Celebration of Success

In Week 2 the MFS Road Awareness Program came to
Keith to present to our Year 10 and 11 students. Joel
and Yudhi gave a powerful and emotional presentation
about road safety and risk taking behaviour.

Joel was a firefighter and talked to the students about
the statistics of road crashes per age group and the
types of crash sites he has witnessed over the years. He
also talked about the impact of road accidents on the
firefighters, police, paramedics, family and friends of the
person in the crash, let alone the impact of injuries and
trauma on the person themselves. He also encouraged
students to be active if they are a passenger in an
unsafe driving situation - and to use positive peer
pressure to discourage their mates from taking risks and
making irresponsible decisions on the road.

Yudhi was a survivor of a car crash as a young man,
with a young baby and a promising career ahead of
him. His wife and baby came upon the crash site by
chance and witnessed him on the side of the road being
worked on by the paramedics. Yudhi shared his decades
long story of being in a car crash, and the ongoing and
debilitating impacts of his injuries on his life, his career,
and his family to this day. His story was extremely
impactful and had a powerful effect on our students. 

We encourage families to have discussions at home
about safe driving and being a responsible driver and
passenger. Presentations like this are always a
powerful reminder that a split second decision can have
a lifelong impact. Feedback from students has
highlighted the importance of these sessions to them as
Learner drivers or P Plate drivers.

We have already booked in our session for 2024 and
look forward to RAP coming back to Keith. 

RAP
PRESENTATION

Welcome back to Term 4 and the rapidly approaching end of
another school year. We are looking forward to finishing the
year strong in our learning and achievement and with some
fun activities to celebrate a year of hard work.

Students are working hard in class through the final topics
and tasks of the year. Keep an eye on Daymap for homework
and assessment tasks and due dates, which teachers will
keep updating frequently. 

Last week we farewelled our Year 12s, and this week we
have run a number of Year 12 exams. I would like to thank our
entire staff, with a special mention to the library staff, who
have been very diligent in keeping the exam space in and
around the library quiet and free from distractions during this
week. 



Year 12 FarewellYear 12 Farewell

In Week 3 our Year 12s
celebrated their final formal
week of school with some
dress-up themes and other fun
activities.
We farewelled the Year 12s at
an F-12 assembly on Thursday
of Week 3, where Mrs Smith’s
Foundation students presented
the Year 12s with a card and a
special video message.
We wish our Year 12s good luck
with their exams and final
results, and wish them the best
in their future.



Show Team
Update

Our final Show outing of the year saw Acacia, Holly, Milly, Angel, Alice & Mr. Wotton head to the
Mount Gambier Show for the school’s steer competition. A big thanks to our breeders - Woonallee
Simmentals, Argio Park Square Meaters & Morganvale Poll Herefords for their support.

On the hoof, Morganvale Tippet won 4th Place in the Lower Heavy Class.  Argio Park  Laurie - also
claimed 4th Place Light Class. On the hook all steers fared well, particularly Argio Park Laurie who
won the Grand Champion carcass.

A big thankyou to James Pitchford for helping us prepare the cattle, and members of the Ag
Committee for their ongoing support. This was our first time at the Mount, and it’s been a great
opportunity for our students to develop some new skills in a relaxed learning environment.



Congratulations to all the award winners of the recent ICAS Academic Competitions!
These competitions showcases the incredible talents of students across Australia,

bringing together diverse schools, cultures, and values in a spirited academic
challenge.

Participation
Year 3 Writing: Ava

Year 5 Mathematics: Cooper
Year 6 Science: Ashlyn

Year 6 Mathematics: Connor
Year 6 Mathematics: Nathaniel

Year 7 Mathematics: Jacob
Year 9 Mathematics: James

Year 10 Writing: Makayla
Merit

Year 2 Mathematics: Max
Year 8 Mathematics: Hamish

Credit
Year 3 Science: Ava

Year 6 English: Ashlyn
Year 6 Spelling Bee: Ashlyn

Distinction
Year 6 Digital Technologies: Ashlyn

ICAS ACADEMIC
COMPETITION



LEGO LEAGUE

WHAT IS LEGO LEAGUE?

FIRST® LEGO® League at KAS introduces
science, technology, engineering, and
math (STEM) to children ages 9-16 through
fun, exciting hands-on learning.
Participants gain real-world problem
solving experience through a guided,
global robotics program. 

The program aims to inspire youth to
experiment and grow their critical thinking,
coding, and design skills through hands-on
STEM learning and robotics.

In week 2 this term, we were lucky enough
to have past competition winners from
Naracoorte PS visit our school to share their
ideas and experience with the KAS team.

Please wish us luck as we travel to Mt
Gambier in Week 5 to take on schools from
all over the South-East in our first Lego
League Challenge competition!

Ben Judson
Learning and Engagement Coordinator
Years 5-9



YEAR 10 CAREERS
CAMP

This year our class had the opportunity attend careers camp. We started the camp early,
arriving at school at 7:00. Departing at 7:30, we drove to Adelaide. First, we went to Flinders
University. There we did an initial tour of the premises. From there we went into a
workshop, rollercoaster construction. This required us to put our physics skills to the test
to design and create the fastest rollercoaster. We then had lunch at the university and
drove to flinders living. Holly Wilson, a former student at our school gave us a quick tour of
the dorms and the living space. We then made our way to Tonsley Tafe where we walked
through the workshop. There were many trades such as plumbing, electrical, painting, sign
making, building, air conditioning and much more. This made us think of different jobs and
careers we could choose to do. The tour guide then talked us through the many different
ways that we could make use of TAFEsa, and how we could choose to do an
apprenticeship with them as well. We then went to Belair National Park, where we spoke to
a park ranger about his role and what they have to do to ensure that they keep all of the
national parks safe and free of pests.

On the second day of the camp, we took a train into the CBD and went to the Defence
Force Careers Recruiting Centre, where Dan gave us a talk on what happens and how you
join the defence force and all the perks and benefits that come from it. From there we
then did a scavenger hunt. Our task was to go around Adelaide with a booklet and take
pictures and record all sorts of different things. The task was very enjoyable and the whole
class had a blast. We then took a train down to the Adelaide Central Markets, where we
got the chance to look around, but with an objective. The objective was to pretend you
were and entrepreneur and think of a stall you would like to set up in there. We then
pitched these ideas to Mr Wotton and Angela.

On the last day we stopped in Murray Bridge for lunch, and went to Moore Engineering and
Mechanical, who showed us around their workshops. This was enjoyable for the whole
class as we got to see how they make the fire trucks for the CFS, MFS, and the Parks and
recreations team. They then gave us a demonstration on the trucks and all of the safety
features that they have created to ensure that the truck is the safest it could be.

On behalf of the entire class, I would like to thank Mr Wotton and Angela for their
tremendous efforts and for putting in all their hard work for making this camp a success.

Written by Jack and Jess.



SURF CAMPSURF CAMP
This term SACE students from
Physical Education and Outdoor
Ed used their knowledge of skill
acquisition and outdoor activities
on surf camp. Thanks to Charlie,
all student's did an awesome job
on the waves so look out for our
surfing pro's at a beach near you
these school holidays. 

SOUTH EAST SCHOOLSOUTH EAST SCHOOL
CONCERT BANDCONCERT BAND

On 7th and 8th of November the South East Schools
Concert Band performed at several schools in Mount
Gambier, Yahl, Naracoorte and Keith. The band consists
of Primary and Secondary instrumental music students
from schools all around the South East, including Keith.
Woodwind and brass instruments can be learnt at KAS
from grade 4 through the Instrumental Music
Programme. It was great to watch a live performance
and hopefully inspires a new generation of musicians! 



On Friday the 22nd of September the Stage 2 Food and Hospitality
class travelled to the Adelaide Central Markets. Equipped with their
shopping list, the students spent the day wandering through the
markets surveying the fresh produce available. During their visit the
students needed to compare costs and find the most suitable option
for their menu. Upon returning to school the students used their
selected produce to create a fresh, spring inspired three course meal
consisting of Cold Rolls, Greek Salad and Pavlova.

CENTRAL MARKETCENTRAL MARKET
EXCURSIONEXCURSION

Congratulations to Mrs Culley and her
amazing choir. They went to Mount
Gambier to rehearse for their big
performance. If the rehearsal is anything to
go by, the parents will be in for a real treat!
A big thank you to Mrs Culley for her
outstanding organisation of this talented
group of students.

CHOIRCHOIR



‘Yes, we’re going, finally, camp, here we come, woo hoo’. The excitement was palpable
as we headed away from school for three days and towards Roonka. Playgrounds were
explored and ranked with Tailem Bend and Tintinara coming a joint first.

We arrived at just gone 2pm and got settled into our dorms then it was straight into the
activities. We started with the team games then became decidedly wet.

‘It’s like a warm bath’, could be heard along with squeals of delight, or groans of
dismay, as feet sank into the thick mud at the bottom. The flying fox was a great hit
along with the slide into the River Murray. Of course, two adults had more fun than the
kids. Aaron and Miss Price became experts at the flying fox, which including dunking
half way across. The slide into the River Murray was great fun with students and adults
alike going forwards, backwards, lying and sitting. This was an activity that we didn’t
want to end.

There was so much food that every 90 minutes we were eating fruit, chips, muffins,
sausages, bbq or any combination of said delights.

Other activities included raft building (or falling apart as the case may be), orienteering
where we didn’t even lose a child (but we did all follow a leader!), fishing and yabbying
and wet and wild relay games.

It’s dark, the birds are asleep, it’s halloween, and the kids are stirring. Screams rang out
(from the adults) as lollies were danced for, begged for and complimented for. There
were late nights, talking and laughter. All in all, it was a really successful camp with
many students learning new things or pushing themselves into the learning pit and
emerging the other side.

ROONKA CAMP





Vs Birdwood
It was a beautiful day as the Keith 9/10 boys’ knockout basketball team walked into the majestic
Keith War Memorial Sports Centre on Thursday 28 September to play Birdwood High School. The
gym reverberated with the sound of bounces, backboard thumps and the swish of nets. After four
hard fought quarters, the Keith team ran out winners 66-46 and moved through to the School Sport
SA Division 3 finals. Thank you to Andy Parker for coaching and Mandy Harper for umpiring the
game. 

Finals
The sun was yet to rise, the cold seeped into the bones, and the wind was relentless as the Keith
9/10 boys, Andy (coach) and Mr Chambers (Team Manager/Scorer) arrived at school to head to
Adelaide for the Division 3 basketball finals. Heading off at 5.50am, they arrived at Wayville Sports
Centre with a nice amount of time to warm up. 

The boys played 5x20minute games throughout the day. Their first matchup was against Ocean
View College which Keith won 22-11. Next up they played off against Seaford College which Keith
again won, this time 39-12. Their third game was the hardest, coming up against Samaritan
College. With about 6seconds left and scores tied, Samaritan were hit with a technical foul, which
allowed Keith to sneak one point up before forcing a turnover and hitting another basket on the
buzzer to win 25-21. Up next Keith moved courts and played Yorke Peninsula, coming away with a
win 33-23. Lastly, they played Balaklava, winning 37-12. 

With an undefeated 5 wins from 5 games, the Keith boys finished first place in the School Sport SA
Division 3. Suffocating defense was played throughout the day; in the rare occasion opposition got
past the steals and intercepts of back court players Travis, Dusty, and Jed, they were met by a flurry
of blocks from front court players Tyson, Corri, Nash, Mitch, and Bailey. Combine this with an
unselfish brand of offensive basketball, and it was no wonder Keith came out winners. 

Knockout SportKnockout Sport
Basketball

Extra-curricular news



W E L L B E I N G  N E W S
RUOK Day - What is it all about...

CREATING A WORLD WHERE WE'RE ALL CONNECTED AND
PROTECTED FROM SUICIDE

Week 8 of Term 3 saw a huge week of a variety of wellbeing activities. Thank you to everyone who
supported the week and got involved in the activities on offer. It was a fantastic week of fun and
activities including:

Odd sock day - its ok to be odd or have an odd day
RUOK day
PJ day 
Walk to school
Pancake breakfast
Jump Rope for Heart
Footy Colours day
Games afternoon



FEATURED TITLE: The Seven
Chris HAMMER
Mystery

Yuwonderie's seven founding families have lorded it over their district for a century, growing ever more
rich and powerful.

But now—in startling circumstances—one of their own is found dead in a ditch and homicide detectives
Ivan Lucic and Nell Buchanan are sent to investigate.

Could the murder be connected to the execution of the victim's friend thirty years ago—another member
of The Seven—or even the long-forgotten story of a servant girl on the brink of the Great War?

What are the secrets The Seven are so desperate to keep hidden?

With the killer still on the loose, and events spiralling out of control, the closer Ivan and Nell get to
discovering the truth, the more dangerous their investigation becomes. Can they crack the case before
more people die?

School Holidays in the Library

OUR NEWEST TITLES
Check Out 

Non-Fiction

Love & Pain
Ben GILLIES &
Chris JOANNOU
Biography

Adult Fiction

The Raging Stormr
Ann CLEEVES
Mystery

Adult Fiction

As the River Rises
Fiona MCARTHUR
Romance 

Adult Fiction

White Noise
Mercedes MERCIER
Thriller

Adult Fiction

The Flat Share
Beth O’LEARY
Romance

Adult Fiction

Storytellers 
Leigh SALES
Information

Non-Fiction

Replace Your Salary
 by Investingf
Ben NASH
Information

Adult Fiction

The Last Devil to Die
Richard OSMAN
Crime

Adult Fiction

The American
Roommate Experiment
Elena ARMAS
Romance 
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